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Parents and Governors Meeting

Tuesday 31st January 2006
Parents and Governors Meeting

Tuesday 31st January February 2006
at 7.00pm

in the School Hall

Agenda :

1.
Welcome

2.
Introduction to the Governors Report and Description of the Role of the 
Governing Body.

3.
The Governors Report, Academic Year 2004 / 2005.

4.
Discussion and Questions from the Floor.

5.
Close Meeting.

Please note that this meeting will only take place if fifteen or more parents reply in writing, indicating that they wish to attend.
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PTA Report

Governors’ Information, September 2005.

Chair of Governors :
Mr Barry Radford

Clerk to the Governors :
Mrs Sandra Bailey
Contact may be made c/o : Bradworthy CP School, Mill Lane, Bradworthy, Holsworthy, Devon, EX22 7RT.

	
	Status :
	Term of Office Ends :

	Mr Barry Radford ( Chair )
	Community
	Summer 2007

	Mr Jonny Furse ( Vice Chair )
	Community
	Autumn 2005

	Mr Richard Stephenson
	Headteacher
	-

	Mr Mike Furber
	Teacher Governor
	Spring 2008

	
	Staff Governor
	Vacant

	Mr Paul Thomas
	Parent Governor
	Autumn 2006

	Mr Matt Cann
	Parent Governor
	Autumn 2006

	Mr Neil Nixon
	Parent Governor
	Autumn 2006

	
	Parent Governor
	Vacant

	
	Parent Governor
	Vacant

	
	Community
	

	
	Community

( Milton Damerel )
	Vacant

	 
	LEA
	Vacant

	
	LEA
	Vacant

	Ms Jane Addy
	Minor Authority
	Autumn 2008


Mrs Ann Stevens and Mr Dougie Weaver have stepped down from our Governing Body this year. 
The governors would like to take this opportunity to thank them for their hard work, support and dedication over the years. Their efforts have been greatly appreciated.

Staff Information, September 2005.

Teaching Staff :
Richard Stephenson
Headteacher 
Class 5 Teacher

Mike Furber

Senior Teacher 
Class 2 Teacher






Key Stage 1 Co-ordinator






Special Needs Co-ordinator
Anna Whitley

Class 1 Teacher,
Foundation Co-ordinator

Angela Davies

Class 3 Teacher

Becky Daniel

Class 4 Teacher

Bryan Sentance 

Art Teacher

Dave Dawson

Music Teacher

Classroom Assistants :
Rose Millman, Robin Lewis, Val Brown, Janet Weaver, Clare Rothwell.



Meal Time Assistants :

Ann Stevens, Caroline Stevens, Val Brown.



School Administrator :

Sandra Bailey.

Other Staff :

Caroline Stevens ( School Caretaker ), Carol Ham ( School Cleaner ), 

Janet Petherick ( Catering Manager ), Angie Walter ( Catering Assistant ).

School Roll :

During Summer Term 2005 we had 128 children on our school roll.

Term Dates.

Academic Year 2005 / 2006
Autumn Term Begins

Wednesday 7th September

Half Term


Monday 24th October to Friday 28th October

Autumn Term Ends

Tuesday 20th December

Spring Term Begins

Monday 9th January

Half Term


Friday 17th February to Friday 24th February

Spring Term Ends

Friday 7th April

Summer Term Begins

Tuesday 25th April

Half Term


Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June

Summer Term Ends

Wednesday 26th July

Bank Holidays


Monday 1st May

Academic Year 2006 / 2007 ( not confirmed )

Autumn Term Begins

Wednesday 6th September

Half Term


Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October

Autumn Term Ends

Tuesday 19th December

Spring Term Begins

Monday 8th January

Half Term


Friday 16th February to Friday 23rd February

Spring Term Ends

Thursday 5th April

Summer Term Begins

Monday 23rd April

Half Term


Monday 28th May to Friday 1st June

Summer Term Ends

Wednesday 25th July

Bank Holidays


Monday 7th May

Statutory Requirements

Changes to the Prospectus.

The school prospectus has been updated, as it is annually, to take account of changes in school, such as those involving members of staff.

It is available in school and anyone who would like a copy should write requesting one. Due to the cost of reproduction we do not distribute it wholesale, other than to the parents of children new to the school.

The prospectus is available for down-load on our school web-site.

School Security.

The safety and security of our children is a priority in school.

The governors have carried out risk assessments, made recommendations and as a result actions have been taken.

For reasons of school safety we are not able to make detailed comments relating to any specific security issues.

Professional Development.

All members of staff have been involved in different aspects of training both in support of the school’s development and in support of their own professional development. This training has taken place both within and without school.

All members of staff and several governors have taken part in training relating to health and safety.

Members of staff have attended first aid training.

Members of staff have been involved in training linked to the National Primary Strategy.

We have been involved in training relating to the Sports Co-ordinator Scheme.

Co-ordinators have been involved in training relating to their subjects.

The appointment of new members of staff and the fact that existing members have taken on new roles has brought us to a position where we need to re-assess appropriate training needs so that effective opportunities can be sought.
Special Educational Needs.

The school’s Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator was Mr Mike Furber throughout 2004 / 2005 and he continued to work to develop this area. 
The governor responsible for Special Educational Needs during 2004 / 2005 was Mr Dougie Weaver.

The school’s children benefit from a good level of support from four Classroom Assistants who work with individuals and groups of children who require support.

The school benefits from good relationships with outside agencies which include, advisory teachers, doctors, psychologists and County staff.

The school has identified 11.9 % of children as having some form of special educational need ( including medical and learning ) and this is below the national average.

An increased percentage of the school’s children have a statement of special educational need ( provision being met through additional devolved funds ). 
The level of 2.4% is above the national average.

Provision for Children with Disabilities.

The Disability Discrimination Act 1995 defines a disabled person as on who has “a physical or mental impairment which has a substantial and long-term adverse effect on a persons ability to carry out normal day-to-day activities.”

The school can accept children with a range of  disabilities and it is our aim to “integrate children with special needs ( disabilities ) into the academic and social life of the school, to enable all children to work to their full potential and have access to a balanced curriculum.” 

In the opinion of the governors there are no accessibility issues relating to our school premises. Level access is available to all areas of the school and our new buildings have included the installation of appropriate toilet facilities.

It is the governors policy to reassess our policy and premises on an annual basis.
Absence.

The attendance rate at the school was 95.1 % which was better than the national average. This is above the government’s national attendance target. 

The school’s attendance target for 2004 / 2005 is 95%.

The rate of unauthorised absence was 0 % which was below the national average.
Targets.

	
	2001 / 02
	2002 / 03
	2003 / 04
	2004 / 05
	2005 / 06

	English
	Target
	82%
	91%
	73%
	92%
	76%

	
	Result
	83%
	82%
	71%
	89%
	

	

	Maths 
	Target 
	82%
	82%
	84%
	88%
	76%

	
	Result 
	83%
	86%
	89%
	82%
	


Target and result percentages relate to the number of children attaining level 4 or better by the end of Key Stage 2.

Levels of Attainment.

Key Stage 2 :

There were 26 children on roll who were in Year 6 and eligible for SATs.

	Bradworthy School Test Results and Teacher Assessments ( TA ), 2004

	Subject
	D
	A
	W
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6

	English
	Test
	0
	8
	0
	4
	58
	31
	0

	Maths
	Test
	0
	4
	0
	15
	43
	39
	0

	Science
	Test
	0
	4
	0
	4
	48
	35
	0


Numbers relate to percentage of pupils at a level.
D = disapplied from test. A = absent on day of test. W = working towards level 1.

TA = Teacher Assessment.

At the end of Key Stage 2 ( Year 6, age 11 ) level 4 is considered to be the target which we are aiming for. 

In their annual report on standards Ofsted made the following statements.

In comparison to all schools nationally, the schools results at the end of Key  Stage 2 ( Year 6 ) in summer 2004 were :

· In English our overall performance was above the national average.
· In Maths our performance was above the national average.
· In Science our performance was in line with the national average.
· For all subjects our performance was above the national average.
· The number of children achieving the higher level 5 was above the national average in maths and English.
Comparison based on the children’s previous performance at the end of KS 1 :

· In English our overall performance was above the national average.
· In Maths our performance was above the national average.
· In Science our performance was in line with the national average.
There are no gender issues in school at present.

Taking the three years from 2003 to 2005 the children’s average performance in maths, English and Science exceeded the national average.
Key Stage 1 :

There were 10 children on roll who were in Year 2 and eligible for SATs.
	Bradworthy School Test Results and Teacher Assessments, 2002

	Subject
	D
	A
	W
	1
	2C
	2B
	2A
	3
	4

	Speaking / Listening
	0
	0
	0
	7
	73
	20
	0

	Reading
	0
	0
	0
	0
	20
	20
	47
	13
	0

	Writing
	0
	0
	0
	13
	7
	20
	47
	13
	0

	Maths
	6
	0
	0
	0
	20
	27
	53
	0
	0

	Science
	0
	0
	0
	13
	67
	20
	0


All abbreviations as Key Stage 2.

At the end of Key Stage 1 ( Year 2, age 7 ) level 2 is considered to be the average level.
Report on the School’s Development Plan.

Numeracy

· Assessment methods at Key Stage 2 have been reviewed and we are now plotting and levelling the children’s work each term. These assessments are used to directly inform future planning.
· We continue to use SAT materials at the end of Years 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 to track individual children’s progress across the school.
· Foundation profiles are used to assess the children’s progress through to the start of Year 1 however there is a gap between this and the formal assessment at the end of Year 2.
· Children have been interviewed and the way they work monitored and assessed. This concluded that there was some weakness in the areas of problem solving and investigation. Work is taking place to address this.
· The work that the children produce in the above areas is currently in the process of being sampled and annotated.
· Opportunities to teach aspects of maths as part of the topics we are planning are being explored as part of the on-going process of developing these topics.
· Resources have been reviewed and a budget allocation used to purchase new materials.
· The co-ordinator is in the process of developing a new plan ahead of her departure at the end of the Summer Term.
Foundation

· Foundation Profiles are being completed for all children. They have been discussed with parents and are informing planning.
· We have begun to link foundation profiles to the key skills that children develop during Key Stage 1 to try and develop a system of assessment that will track the children’s development across the school.
· Courses have been attended, the advice of advisory teachers sought and examples of good practice visited. All of these have been used to develop practice.
· The ELL project has taken place ( see below ).
· Resources have continued to be purchased. An indoor play area has now been established however the outdoor area is still under developed and under used.
· Following a reduction in the hours of an existing member of staff ( at their request ) the Foundation Stage is under supported. We are currently in the process of appointing a new member of staff.
· There continue to be a range of issues relating to the teaching of Foundation and Key Stage 1 children in the same class.
Creativity

· We have begun to develop a range of topics which allow the close linking of different curriculum areas under a common theme. The majority of our teaching is now topic based however some teaching of individual areas has proved necessary ( especially as the children get older ).
· The topics are based on the national curriculum and draw upon the QCA schemes of work.
· We have yet to sample the children’s work so that we can make judgements about quality however our methods are clearly much more creative.
· The review and adaptation of our assessment methods is under developed, especially at Key Stage 2. It is still our intention to switch to a system where we are assessing key skills which are relevant to a number of different areas however we have made little progress during 2004/05. Assessment of foundation subjects is weak and is a key area for development next year. 
Art

· A new policy has been written and this includes a skills development across the school.
· QCA schemes have been abandoned in favour of an approach where art forms an integral part of our topics.
· A review of standards indicated weakness at the end of Key Stage 2 and the appointment of a specialist art teacher has addressed this. Specialist teaching has had a very good effect, providing a good example of good practice and raising the profile of art across the school.
· Standards have risen considerably over the last twelve months however work will be required if we wish to be in a position where we can demonstrate that this is the case.
· No INSET has been provided this year however the appointment of a specialist teacher has made this much less of an issue.
· Art is displayed across the school and has a much higher profile than in the past.
· Children display an excellent attitude towards art and the displayed work is of a good standard.
EEL

· The EEL Project has taken place in Foundation and Key Stage 1. Its findings have been compiled and a report produced. A development plan is being produced for implementation in 2005/06.
· EEL methods have yet to be applied to Key Stage 2.
Health and Safety

· Health and safety training has taken place and several members of staff have been accredited.
· We now have three members of staff who are qualified first aiders.
· We have not arranged a first aid course for children in Year 6 as intended.
· We have secured funding to resurface and develop the playgrounds.
School Grounds

· A development group has been formed.
· A development plan has been produced, consulted upon and approved.
· Funding has been secured.
· Work has begun on schedule and will be reviewed against original plans in due course.
ICT

· Software has been purchased and installed and we now have a base which allows us to cover the whole of the ICT curriculum.

· ICT is being used to support other curriculum areas, especially in Key Stage 2.

· Only one PC has been set up in Class 1, however the children are getting regular access to our computer suite.

· Assessment sheets have continued to be used, however we need to review their effectiveness.

· An ICT technician has been appointed and visits half termly. The suite is much more stable as a result of this.

· Quotes have been obtained to extend and update of ICT suite. The financial commitment is quite large and this needs to be considered in the context of the development of the whole school.

· We have yet to install any interactive white boards or projectors and we should give this serious consideration in 2005/06. 

Links with Community

We are very grateful to every one who has come into school, both parents and others, to support us and help the children with their work.

The school acted as host to a number of local people who have joined us for dinner since we took over the running of our own kitchens.

The school is continuing to place orders for food in the local community. This has included meat, vegetables and milk.

The school has supported local businesses by placing orders for such things as office stationary and class resources.

The school has welcomed a number of work experience students.

The school has continued it’s involvement in the development of sports and recreational facilities in Bradworthy through involvement in BRAD Group.

Rev. Dorrington has held weekly assemblies in school and the children have attended services in church. Children in Key Stage 1 took part in the Church Christmas Tree Festival.

Representatives from the police and fire service have spoken with our children regards a number of issues including stranger danger, fireworks safety and drugs. Children in Year 6 have attended a Junior Life Skills event.

The school nurse has visited school in connection with our sex education programme and health issues.

The school has welcomed a number of visitors from the local community.
Other School News
Two very successful residential visits have taken place. Years 5 and 6 visited London for 5 days, and Years 3 and 4 visited Penzance for 3 days.

Children in Class 5 have taken part in the Devon Music Mix at The Westpoint Arena in Exeter. They performed their own musical compilation based on a range of unusual place names which can be found on a local map.

The school has performed a very successful Christmas play in 2004, Batman the Musical. We were very grateful for the huge level of support that we received from parents at this time.

The school has raised money in support of The Devon Air Ambulance, The Children’s Hospice, Barnardos and Red Nose Day.
After school SAT Booster Classes have again taken place for children in Year 6.

The children involved in this visited The Milky Way as a reward for their additional work and efforts.

A craft day ( in preparation for the Christmas Craft Fayre ) has taken place in school with the help of a large number of parents who came in to school to work with the children.

Children in Key Stages 1 and 2 have taken part in a number of day visits.

A “Book Week” has taken place.
Sports News

The vast majority of our children have been able to benefit from the large range of sports clubs that we have run both at lunch time and after school. At different times of the year we have run clubs for football ( KS 2, KS 1 and girl’s ), netball, tag rugby, cross country running, athletics, cricket, rounders and climbing.

Over 70% of our children continue to take part in at least one club each week.
Sports days have taken place which have involved children in KS 1 and KS 2. This year in addition to athletics events the children also competed in team competitions relating to the school clubs that we run.

All children have continued to benefit from swimming lessons at Holsworthy pool. Years 5 and 6 swam during the Autumn Term, Years 3 and 4 during the Spring Term and Classes 1 and 2 in the Summer Term.

Every child receives 10 lessons a year.

The school football team had a poor year in the Atlantic League South finishing fourth.

Our A-Team won the Shebear College 5-a-side rally and in the Merton Rally we were knocked out of the semi-final on penalties.

Our under 8 team won their Holsworthy Area tournament.

In addition to playing competitively our A-Team, B-Team, Youth Team and Girl’s Team have been in regular action during the year playing friendly fixtures.

The school rugby team had a very successful year.

We played a number of inter-school matches.

Our A-team won the Holsworthy and Torrington area festivals and were also runners up in Torridge and North Devon.

The School Cricket teams took part in two kwick cricket rallies and played in inter-school matches. 

The school netball team was in regular action throughout the year playing a number of inter-school matches and taking part in several festivals.

The school cross country team took part in a number of competitions.

Children in Years 5 and 6 have been involved in a range of adventurous activities including rock climbing.

PTA Report
Regular meetings have continued to take place and the school continues to benefit from the support of our parents. Our thanks to all parents and in particular to the following people who served on the committee in 2004 / 2005 :

Chair

Mrs Marcia Bently-Jones

Vice Chair
Tresa Cheel

Secretary
Mrs Ann Stevens

Social Secretary
Mrs Nikki Martyn


Mrs Karen Heard
Treasurer
Mrs Sarah Thomas

Fund raising has included a family skittle evening, fashion show, a Christmas craft fayre, a spring fayre, support of the Christmas play and an end of term summer BBQ. 

We have held a sponsored walk around the Tamar Lakes which raised nearly £1500.

Members of the PTA have been part of the school’s playground development group which has worked to plan and implement improvements in this area.

The PTA has been fund raising for this development for several years and the hard work of Teresa Cheel enabled us to obtain a grant of over £4000 from NAT West Bank.

The PTA donated money to pay for the children’s Christmas parties and disco, for computer equipment and for musical instruments.  

The PTA has purchased playground equipment for the children to use during their breaks.

Premises Report

The main school development has been to the exterior of the school.

The development has been planned and managed by a development group made up of parents, staff and governors and their hard work has enabled us to make good progress.

In addition to the allocation of school funds we have also been successful in obtaining a grant FO £5000 from Natwest Bank.

Work has included the renovation of our shed, seating areas for the children, an outdoor stage, a completely new area for children in Classes 1 and 2 to work and play in, and a complete resurfacing of the playgrounds.
Routine maintenance of the school has continued.

In November last, a risk assessment of all aspects of the premises was carried out. A small number of items were noted for remedial action and maintenance.

Fire drills have taken place.

The standard of cleaning and caretaking was reviewed and the existing contracts renewed for the time being.
Lettings policies were reviewed.

The Asset Management Plan was reviewed and short comings in the provision of facilities noted. A key area for development will be the improvement of toilet facilities for older children, however, there is no obvious solution to the requirements for increased changing facilities and cloakroom areas.
Curriculum 

Specific details relating to the areas that are currently being developed by the school can be viewed in the section dealing with our report on the school’s development plan.

The school has continued to work to develop our levels of resource and this has been particularly noticeable in the Early Years. We have also allocated funds to improve our library and funds have also been available for the maintenance of resource levels in other curriculum areas.

The school has successfully achieved its Activemark accreditation when we received the top “Gold Award” from Sport England. This is in recognition of our hard work in this area over the years.

We have continued to play an active role in the Holsworthy Area  Sports            Co-ordinator Scheme.
We have run the Effective Early Learning audit process again in Key Stage 1 and Foundation. The results are informing development.

Changes in staffing have meant that we have had to take on different roles with regards the co-ordination of the different areas of the curriculum and staff have worked hard to audit and to begin to develop these areas.

Governors have been involved in the development and review of the subjects that we teach in school, and this has involved visits and meetings.

Personnel

The school year 2004 – 2005 has been a very busy one for the Personnel Committee.

It was very sad to have to say goodbye to Teresa Roberts last Christmas and to Kate Dyer at he end of Summer 2005. They have both worked very hard over several years to help our children develop and they will be greatly missed.

Their departure necessitated the appointment of two new members of our teaching staff and we have been delighted to welcome Becky Daniel and Anna Whitley to our staff.

We have also appointed Clare Rothwell in the role of sports coach and have welcomed Robin Lewis back after 12 months away.
We have continued to give a high priority to the maintenance of a good pupil – teacher ratio and we have been able to do this, through the Headteacher taking on a high teaching commitment, whilst at the same time providing our staff with appropriate amounts of time for planning, assessment and preparation.

The governors continue to be grateful to Richard Stephenson and the rest of the school’s staff for their hard work in nurturing, shaping and delivering the right environment for our children’s education.
